December 18, 2003

Mr. Jonathan Raab

Raab Associates, LTD.

12 Farnsworth Street

Boston, MA 02210

Dear Jonathan:

I have read the latest report and am somewhat concerned, not about what the report says but what it does not say.  The overall objectives do not contain potential solutions we have been offering for consideration.

Low-Sulfur Heating Oil and Diesel
Using lower-sulfur product would lower our sulfur content from 0.20 to 0.05.  Lower-sulfur product has 75% less sulfur, which results in lower emissions and burns much cleaner.  Many companies have already adopted the low-sulfur product with significant results.  What will this do in the way of improving air quality?  I would say it would be a substantial improvement.

Bio-Diesel

Although I believe everyone got something out of the bio-diesel presentation, I think that many of you are still not convinced of its benefits to the environment.

§ The EPA has approved the use of bio-diesel is offering credits for  alternative fuel vehicles under the Energy Policy Act of 1992.  Bio-diesel can be used as the lower cost compliance option.

§ The US Department of Agriculture’s Agricultural Research Service has not only tested bio-diesel but has also adopted its use at its Beltsville, Maryland facility.

§ More than 150 diesel engines are now running on a bio-blend, in addition to many of their large buildings at the Darry research facilities.

§ The US Department of Energy’s Savannah River site, which has more than 190 diesel vehicles and 431 pieces of portable equipment have been using it for more than two years.

In the two years I have been involved in promoting the use of bio-diesel and bio-fuel, I have only heard of one drawback--its pour point is higher than conventional diesel or heating oil, which means it cannot be stored outdoors aboveground in cold weather.

I have the impression at our meetings that this is not an important issue to those of you on the committee.  Studies by the US Department of Energy’s Brookhaven National Laboratory and many on-site testing sites indicate a significant reduction in nox, carbon and sulfur, which translates to fewer particulates in the air.

Low-sulfur fuel and the use of bio-diesel/bio-fuel would certainly significantly reduce greenhouse gas emissions.  I am recommending a frank discussion with the members of the committee on these two options.

Sincerely,

Peter Lombardi, Jr.

Executive Director

Oil Heat Institute, Inc.
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